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STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

April 26, 2013 RETREAT
Grand Ronde Education Center, Room 126
9615 Grand Ronde Rd, Grand Ronde, OR 97347
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Brian Reeder

Assistant Superintendent, ODE
David Bautista
Assistant Superintendent, ODE
Margaret Bates
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Portland State University

Preliminary Business
Call to Order/Roll Call/Flag Salute
Chair Paz called the meeting to order at 8:30 am. He called the roll and reviewed the agenda. 

Excused were Directors Summer, Brown, and Wheeler and Advisors Barnes, Schild, Works, Angstadt, and Furey. 

Board Member Reports

Samuel Henry and David Bautista went to Ontario to look at the State Board of Education sponsored Four Rivers Community Charter School.  An official report will be coming. Henry reports that the charter school is a success, especially with the dual language immersion program and with their work with Latino students.  Henry and Bautista indicate that some proficiencies are being met, but successes that are mostly evident through the academic momentum of the students.  Also, 100 percent of teachers have made home visits as they are prioritizing home-and-school connections.  Bautista reports 8th grade students graduate the charter school with 24 college credits.

Cultural Presentation on History of the Tribe

· Bobby Mercer 
· There is an important connection between language and culture.  Because of a restriction on speaking the native language, this tribe almost lost its language.
· There is a resurgence of language learning on the reservation and with partnering school districts.  
· Bobby suggested that although only three elders are left that speak the language, they are raising new elders.
· “We’ve been doing this forever.”  Native science is an important model for new STEM standards and curriculum.
· 55 percent of Native Americans who start high school do not graduate from high school.  (However, many do not start high school.)
Update on Education Governance in Oregon

Ben Cannon, Governor’s Office

· The OEIB recommended that of the $8.5 billion, portions be delegated for:

· House Bill 3232: 3 strands (total $35 million)

· Strand 1: Focuses on 3rd grade reading benchmark.  Money will go towards early learning, early grades specifically for underserved population.  

· Strand 2: Guidance and support for post-secondary aspirations (a) dual credits, (b) increased mentor opportunities, (c) proposed expansion of high school, college integration

· Strand 3: STEM and the arts: Dollars geared towards opportunities for immersion in science and technology.

· House Bill 3233: Teaching and Learning Network Bill ($50-60 million)

· The intent is to create a systematic approach for improving teaching and learning.
· Includes an emphasis on recruiting more diverse educator workforce.

· There is a priority to find resources that can be provided to schools to promote equity.  (ELL, Native American education, etc.)

· Policy: 

· The governor is pleased that the Tuition Equity bill has been signed.

· House Bill 2013: Reorganize early learning coordination at the community level.

· Structure and Governance: 

· This session will provide greater clarity about the new structures that are in place.

· House Bill 3231: would move Youth Development Commission and their associated staff into ODE.
· House Bill 3234: would create an Early Learning Division into ODE. Responsibilities around Head Start that have previously gone to State Board of Ed would go to the Early Learning Council.
· House Bill 3120: would shift the authority that State Board has currently around Community Colleges to the Higher Education Coordinating Council. That includes rulemaking and funding (including financial aid). The OEIB remains focused on strategic investments, while other boards would be focused on policy making.

Discussion:

Summers-McGee suggests that the three new councils be represented at OEIB meetings. There should be overlap among the members to ensure integration.

· Create a Venn diagram instead of pillars to describe changes to governance and board structure. 

· What will it take to have State Board of Ed decisions to be more likely to stick? 

· Intentional and thoughtful communication and pro-active communication 

· Be targeted, differential and not one size fits all
· Grounded in evidence  

Work Session on Board Policy Regarding Charter Schools

Margaret Bates, Education Specialist, Office of Educational Improvement and Innovation

Cindy Hunt, Government and Legal Affairs Manager, ODE

· Review of State Board of Education’s responsibilities around charter schools. 

· Review of nuances regarding virtual charter schools.

· Henry presented the proposal:

· Decisions that will go before the full board
· Original request for sponsorship

· Non-renewal of contract 

· Termination (in the middle of the contract)—immediately, or 90 day notice 

· Annual reports for state sponsored charter schools 

· State Sponsored Charter School updates

· Decisions that will go before the subcommittee and then go to consent agenda

· Waivers

· Charter analysis

· Adopt rules 

· Renewals—if it needs more scrutiny, then subcommittee or board should recommend to take it to the full board 

· Disburse assets

· Subcommittee will be made up of: 

· Henry, Summers-McGee, and the superintendent advisor (Randy Schild)

· Term for subcommittee member is one year 

· Next steps: 

· Subcommittee will propose when they meet

· Options discussed: Thursday 2:30-4:30pm or Friday afternoon

· Cindy will write up proposal and present at May board meeting 

Work Session on Strategic Alignment

Rob Saxton, Deputy Superintendent of Public Instruction

Review Administrative Rules

· There are schools that may or may not be out of compliance with legal requirements and are perpetually lacking in student achievement. Often these schools are not identified as Title I, and therefore are not regulated as heavily as the Title schools. The board has an opportunity to review the OAR’s and make changes in order to cause different outcomes for students and better support the metrics in OEIB and ODE’s strategic plans. For example, the Board could consider reviewing rules related to:
· 3rd grade reading requirements
· Diploma requirements, 
· Division 22 requirements 
· The Board has several angles from which they could approach: 
· Division 22: The minimum standards that all schools must follow.
· Systems of progressive intervention: RTI, literacy best practices (from educators) and other best practices across the state.
· Report out on progress and plans to accomplish the Department’s strategic plan (pick a goal each meeting). 
· Review the OEIB Subcommittee’s Equity Lens and then discuss Board’s own equity lens and what may or may not we adopted:
· Then the Board could do a review of all OAR’s with the equity lens and see if they need to be modified. 
· Next steps:
· Create a priority list with subcommittee’s recommendations of top 3 areas for focus. 
· Hamilton, Summers-McGee, and Paz
· Review meeting schedule: consider adding meeting in  September
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